






MINUTES/PROCEEDINGS

UNION STATION GATEWAY, INC.

Regular Board Meeting

3rd Floor – Board Conference Room

One Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, CA


April 30, 2003 

Called to order at 3:35 p.m.

Directors Present:

Class A Directors

Roger Snoble

Steven J. Carnevale

Mary Lou Echternach

Class B Directors 

Christianne C. Chen

Douglas Gardner

Tim Carey
1.
APPROVED Minutes of Regular Board Meeting held on March 14, 2003.

2.
AUTHORIZED the USG President to pay penalties to the IRS for delinquent filing of tax returns for Calendar Years 2001 and 2002, for an amount not to exceed $3,000 and determine who was at fault for late action and seek recovery of penalty.


Carolyn Flowers, USG President, reported to the Board that the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) has assessed penalties to the USG for the late filing of tax returns for 2001 and will probably assess additional penalties for 2002.  She stated that Vasquez & Company, the USG Auditor, had requested an extension from the IRS on behalf of the USG but was denied.  Director Echternach questioned the delay in the tax filings and if the delays are the results of auditor’s actions.  General Counsel stated that it is reasonable to expect the auditor to pay the penalties if they were at fault for the late action.

3.
CLOSED SESSION:  Conference with Legal Counsel – Significant Exposure to Litigation 54956.9(c):

The USG Board was advised by outside legal counsel that Allianz Insurance Company has agreed to pay the principal amount of $471,511.89 less the $100,000 deductible to MTA for the fire that occurred on January 12, 2001 on the 26th floor of the USG Building.  The MTA has funded all emergency repairs including replacement of the fire-damaged stonework and related caulking work.

The Board approved accepting the settlement from Allianz of $471,511.89 less the deductible contingent upon receipt of a waiver of subrogation.

The Board then discussed the status of the existing lights. Since the fire, the circuit breakers for these lights have been removed.  It is estimated that the cost to replace the lighting is $2.5 million. Director Echternach questioned if the USG had notified the contractor of the faulty wiring.  Brian Soto, Director, General Services, responded that the contractor had not been notified.  The Board agreed to send a letter to the contractor stating that MTA has notified them (USG) that the lighting was not built to code.  Tim Carey of Catellus Development Corporation on behalf of the USG will write this letter.

4.
Public Comment - None

Prepared by:
Christina Lumba-Gamboa




Recording Secretary







Michele Jackson








Board Secretary
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